SHENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

Minutes of Governors’ School Standards and Performance Meeting

held on Thursday 12th October 2017
Present:   Mrs J Swettenham (JS), Mrs Gill Jones (GJ), Mr N Purbrick (NP), Mrs L Hedden (LH), 


Ms C Herman (CJH), Mrs J Comerford (JIC), Mrs J Martin (JMA), Mr A Taylor (AFT), 

Minutes taken by: Mrs C Watson
	1. 
	Welcome and Apologies
Apologies were received from Stuart Roberts and Julian Beard.

	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting held on 19th April 2017
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record and signed by JS. 



	3. 
	Matters Arising
None.


	4. 
	Business Declarations of Interest
None.



	5. 
	Review S & P Terms of Reference 
Item 13 – the provision of the admissions criteria has been added to the Term of Reference.  Discussed frequency of meeting and it was agreed to change it to ‘Three times in an academic year’.

Action:  Amend S&P Terms of Reference


	6. 
	Analysis of Summer 2017 results and next steps
JMA had just received the performance table of the Brentwood local schools and our Progress 8 score is 0.13.  LH, JS and NP congratulated everyone.  JMA will make a comparison with similar schools (ie where point score on entry is 0.5 either side of ours) in due course.
Following on from this good news, JMA went through the paper circulated prior to the meeting and already discussed at the recent Full Governing Body meeting and highlighted the following:-

· The move to 9 – 1 grades in maths and English 

· A particular focus on Humanities, Product Design, IT and Food Technology

· Art, Drama, Music, PE, Sociology, Film and Statistics achieved 85%+ A*-C

· Focus this year is boys, pp, the most able and increasing our 9 – 7 A*-C%

· JMA explained she had met with Y11 PP boys and will continue to meet with them regarding their aspirations

· Marginally better Year 10 early English language results than last year
· 33 remarks had been carried out of which 19 had been altered

· Have written to the exam board and their response was within the board’s tolerance

· Will continue with interventions during Form Time with other subjects
· JS asked how the more able students are being targeted to which JCO explained how a working party had been set up following work JCO, ATA and Martin Fletcher had been working on.  JCO explained the discussions that took place at the first working party meeting and the way forward.
· JMA explained that the AS and A2 results is hard to compare with last year. 

· Students require a D grade to continue in Year 13 and it seems that they settled for a D grade and didn’t push themselves higher.  JMA has delivered an assembly on their aspirations.  Departments have identified students who require additional support in study time.  LH asked why Y13 are in this frame of mind and it was agreed that there is not one particular thing that contributes to this and it is not the whole year group, over half are working fantastically hard.

· A2 subjects have increased marginally over 3 years.  Focus to push C grades to Bs. Geography and Law achieved 100% A* - B
· 18 unconditional offers were received by last year’s year 13 students who started university this autumn. The data shows that there is no correlation between under performance and those who have received unconditional offers. Students who receive unconditional offers continue to work hard.

 

	7. 
	Attendance Data
JCO had circulated attendance data prior to the meeting.  On target for overall attendance target but a little below on PA figure.  JCO had submitted case studies to see issues that are being dealt with and interventions in place.  Figures have stabilised over the last three years but we are on track for the challenging targets for this year.  JS asked if penalty notices are being issued and JCO confirmed that they are and five have been issued this year.


	8. 
	Pupil Premium Reports
The papers circulated prior to the meeting are statutory documents required to be on our website.  The 2016-17 shows the impact on individual subjects and personalised bespoke intervention.  Learning walks is a way of sharing good practice and we offer study skills workshops.  September 2017 we offered a Work Better in Y7 workshop which received good feedback.  New enrichment activities and loyalty cards are being introduced Janet Johnson pushing.
LH drew JCO attention to attainment of these students and it was agreed to change the document before publishing on the website.
Action:  JCO to revise document with regard to attainment before publishing on the website 



	9. 
	17 – 18 Plan
CJH presented the 17-18 plan to the Full Governing Body committee in September.  Following review, there will be further focus on supporting able students to get top grades and ensuring an appropriate curriculum for students unable to access level 2 qualifications.  SIP and Action plans will be updated.


	10. 
	Draft Self-Evaluation document 2017

This document has already been seen, regularly updated for internal school use and is always in draft format until Ofsted arrive!  Progress 8 will be added and the validated data will be added in January. LH expressed concerns about the statement ‘On way to becoming an outstanding school’ which CJH highlighted that we think we have lots of outstanding practices in place now.  LH would like to see information about the training Governors receive in this document.  LH noted that the Fixed Term Exclusion figure does not match the number of FTE students she is aware of; this needs checking.
Action:   Check number of FTE in Self-Evaluation document


	11. 
	Admissions Criteria to approve review date which is currently 17.03.16

CJH explained that the Admissions criteria needs to go for consultation every 7 years, even if there are no changes, which isn’t due for another 4 years.  CJH went through and explained each criterion.  Our PAN is 150 and last year we admitted 225 students into Y7 this year we are thinking of admitting 240 which would be eight forms of entry; staffing, social space and management of students is being looked into.  It was felt that we should not change our published PAN number at the present.  This will be reviewed next year.  NP thinks the staff criterion speaks volumes.  
140 sport applications had been received for the academy and 35 had been received for the Performing Arts academy.  
It was agreed to leave the admissions criteria as it is this year and review next year.



	12. 
	Policies to be Recommended to the Full Governing Body for Approval
The following policies were approved to go to the Full Governing Body meeting with a few minor amendments noted below:-

· Esafety 

· First Aid and Administering Medication

Action: Bullet point missing at start of paragraph 2:1 Aims.  No hyphen in epi-pens.  Paragraph 5.3 should read years not yrs.

· Internal Appeals Procedure

· Support Pupils with Medical Conditions

· Moral Education Assemblies Collective Worship and Tutor led Education

· Sex and Relationships Education

· SMSC

· Confidentiality

· Drugs

Action: Change ‘normal school day’ to ‘representing the school’
· Governors visits

· Inclusion

· Photography at School Events

· Pupil Premium

· Statement on the Duty to Combat Extremism

· SEND

· Information Report

· Accessibility

· Induction of New Staff

· Curriculum (no changes have been made, review date in 3 years)

· Whole school Literacy
· Complaints Policy and Procedure


	13. 
	Any Other Business
Action: Karen Whordley to be asked to upload Governors monitoring visits on Weelby for the last couple of years.
LH highlighted that when logged into the Weebly account on her ipad it does not log her out and NP agreed this was the case.  
Action:  Dave Ferrens will be asked to look into this issue which seems to be restricted to Apple products.

LH will speak to Rachel O’Hara and DJ Barron to ascertain whether the e-safety log had been inspected at the last Governors’ monitoring visit.

JCO suggested that JS should inspect the log during the next safeguarding meeting.

LH stated that the draft evaluation does not mention the Combined Cadet Force and the impact it is having on the students with regards to their behaviour, confidence building and leadership skills.  There is no evidence that it has had an impact on their academic progress.

Action:  CJH to incorporate CCF into the Self-Evaluation document

LH is not convinced that parents understand the homework and feedback policy and perhaps this needs to be communicated to parents in the next newsletter.  
Action:  CJH to look at putting homework/feedback information it on the website.



	14. 
	Date of next meeting
23rd January 2018



The meeting finished at 6.25pm 
Circulation List: 
Mrs Jane Swettenham, Mrs Gill Jones, Mr Neil Purbrick, 
Ms Carole Herman, Mrs Jenny Comerford, Mrs Jane Martin, Mr DJ Barron, 
Mr A Taylor, Mr R Drew, Mr B Clifford, Mr A Cooke, Mr J Sands, 
Mr S Roberts, Mrs Leanne Hedden, Mrs Karen Whordley

